Minutes of AGM of Glemsford Social Club 
held on
Tuesday 15th February 2022

					
Meeting Opened:	

The meeting was opened at 8.00pm by the Chairman Tom Bitten.

There were 17 Club Members present. Apologies were received from Trevor Wickham 

There had been no AGM in 2021 due to lockdown restrictions. 

However the Minutes of the last AGM held (18th February 2020) had been circulated, and were put for approval, as proposed by Mark Stratton, seconded by Paul Williams, and accepted by those present. 

There were no matters arising.


Chairman’s Report:

The Chairman, Tom Bitten, gave the following reports

Since the last AGM:

During this period, the Club had suffered two major periods of closure due to Covid restrictions, and even when allowed to open had then to operate under strict and frequently changing regulations. 

The Chairman wished to thank the Staff for their exceptional efforts to continue to keep the Club operational within these often difficult to handle guidelines, sometimes working voluntarily, and even sometimes enlisting family members to help.

He also thanked the Committee who had supported the Club in meeting, planning, and assisting voluntarily in very many ways, in order to keep the Club operational and in line with regulations.

Finally he thanked the Members who had continued to support the Club and the Staff in these difficult times with generally good humour and understanding.


Maintenance and improvements:

The Club facilities have been enhanced by the renovation of the outdated Members Lounge which was completely stripped, rebuilt and re-opened as “The Tony Brind” Suite.

At the same time a modern till system has been installed, which along with the contactless card system, makes the Bar much easier to operate with accurate till reports and stock control information. 

The next priority projects will be to attend to the toilet facilities, first in the Lounge, then in the Function Room, and also to get the new kitchen certificated.

The grassed area to the front will be fenced to make the Club safer for children, and more family-friendly.


Treasurers Report :

The Treasurer handed out copies of the audited Financial Statement for the year ending 31st December 2021. This included the accounts for both the Year 2020, and the Year 2021. 

Both years had been dramatically affected by the lockdowns and restrictions, but small surpluses had been achieved in each. However this was only because of considerable financial support from Babergh (totalling £27,907) without which our situation would have been dire.

For the present the turnover is increasing, and the new tills should assist in controlling and ordering stock etc. 

However we also know that costs are already rising dramatically (eg well advertised heat and power cost increases, and brewery 10% to 15% price increase already)   Therefore we will still need to manage the Club finances carefully to maintain a profitable business to allow funding for any future investment in the Club.

Kevin asked where the costs for the kitchen were to be found in the accounts, and the treasurer said they had been capitalised and could be found under “Tangible Assets”

Elections:

Keith Ruffle and David Laflin have stood down from the committee, and were thanked by the Chairman for their contributions to the Club.

Alan Skipp agreed to continue as Club President.
No elections were necessary for Officers or the Committee.

Officers were confirmed as follows
Chairman:	Tom Bitten
Treasurer :	Mike Sewell
Secretary : 	Vacant

Committee Members for this year are :

Roy Diggens, Patrick Currie, Mark Stratton, Richard Wells, Jeni White, Darryl Morley, Paul Williams, Trevor Wickham, Clive Coleman, Luke Pearson.


Forward Plan:

The Chairman again thanked the Members for their continuing support and attendance, and bar receipts seem to be steadily increasing. The Club also welcomed, and is happy to provide a venue for the various village Clubs and Societies that were now re-opening and returning.

As trade continues to increase and restrictions are lifted, the aim for the Club is to expand its opening hours and days progressively, but will only be able to do so within its own means.

We currently have a membership of 272, but this is a relatively low percentage of the Glemsford population. As we now have a Club with excellent facilities for families wakes and parties etc, we will be seeking to raise our profile generally within the village, especially using social media etc. A programme of events will also be arranged.


The Chairman thanked all those for their attendance, and closed the Meeting at 8.19pm
